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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Bere Ferrers Parish Council held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday17th December 2013.             
Present     

                                      Mr B. Lamb                                Chairman of Council     
                                      Mr M. Benson                             Mr R. Leithall                             

  


  Mrs H. Boot-Handford               Mr R. Maycock   
                                      Mrs D.M.A. Chapman                Mr R. Piper   
                                      Dr N. Harmsworth       
      Mrs H. Rogers    



  Rev N. Law     

      Mr A. Sadleir




             


      Mr K. Smith                                                                  
1277.  Apologies.                 
Apologies were received from Mr P. Dennis due to business.
1278. Declaration of Interest.       
Mr Sadleir declared an interest in item 7 as he is treasurer of Weir Quay Sailing Club and a member of the Hub Club.
1279. Chairman's Report.
1. I was delighted to present on behalf of the Parish a bouquet of flowers to Christine and Norman Grills on the occasion of their 50th Wedding Anniversary on Saturday 7th December 2013.

2. The Victorian Evening on the 7th December was a great credit to this village, with all the shops open, lovely decorations and music etc. I would like the Council to send a letter of congratulations to the organisers and all the volunteers who made this possible.

3. I attended the Southern Link meeting with Mr Benson and would like to congratulate him on a superb power point presentation on the Community Plan which was admired by other Parish Councillors.
4. The same meeting recommended that three TAP Fund applications of the TASS bus £13,750; West Devon Training Programme £2,000 and Children and Young People’s Support £1,000.

5. I signed a new contract with our workman on 13th December.

6. Finally I would like to thank all four members of our staff for their loyalty and hard work this year. Particular thanks to our Clerk who in spite of immense personal problems has not allowed this to interfere with her Council work and keeping us on the straight and narrow.

1280. Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman.
1. Mrs Boot-Handford wished all a Merry Christmas and explained she would be making a donation to Open Doors instead of giving Christmas cards this year.

2. Rev Law was stopped in the street by 2 people saying how well the Cemetery was kept, compliments to our workman.
3. Mrs Chapman has been asked by Bere Villagers to advertise a show being put on in the Church Hall on 1st February at 7.30pm called Gypsy Train.
4. The Clerk sought permission to pay the following cheques :-

(a) Sparling Recycling.  Empty Skip



£276. 00
(b) Cornwall Farmers Ltd Padlock, Boots, Cable ties,
 
£43. 19

(c) Jewson’s Ltd Paint, grid for Cemetery


£63. 64

(d) B. Hayler Back pay from last April for pay rise.

£30. 42

(e) Cornwall Farmers Ltd. Trousers, plastic gloves

£58 . 61
Mrs Boot-Handford proposed payment seconded by Rev Law.
5. The Clerk produced an article in the Herald about K-9 but no-one seems to know anything about who owns it or who put it there.

1281. To approve & adopt the minutes of the Plans meeting held on 26th November and taken as read,       
          to deal with matters arising.

        
Mr Piper proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr Maycock.

Mr Piper proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Mrs Chapman.

SO RESOLVED

1282. To approve the minutes of Full Council held on 26th November as a true record and taken 
as read.
Mr Lamb proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr Benson.             
Matters Arising.

Minute 1256(2) Mr Benson said that there will be a meeting with Frances Howard regarding the damage caused to the area of the glow worm habitat.
Minute 1261(1234) Removal of the rubbish in the Play Park beside the Parish Hall, the date for undertaking this work will be the 18th January.

SO RESOLVED

1283. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Finance & General Purposes meeting held on the 10th
          December and taken as read, to deal with matters arising.        
Rev N. Law proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr Benson.

Matters Arising
Minute 1269(2) This minute should read I would also like to ask the Rev Law if in light of the New 

Standing Orders he could join me in undertaking the review of the Financial Regulations.

Minute 1275 
 Mr Lamb stated that the letter for the Tamar Valley AONB needs to be sent by the 15th December.

Minute 1270(1274) The 2 questions from this Council were withdrawn from this month’s Southern Link agenda.

Minute 1276(1) Mr Piper stated that he had heard from a member of the Sailing Club that the Hub Club was in disarray. It seems the Gig Club are happy where they are. Discussions took place.

Mr Benson proposed that Council support F&G.P’s recommendation for the Weir Quay Community Water Sports Hub application for S106 money, seconded by Mrs Boot-Handford.


Mr Piper asked for a recorded vote.

     
In favour  Mrs Rogers, Mr Maycock, Mr Benson, Rev Law, Mrs Boot-Handford, Mr Leithall, Mr Lamb.


Against  Mr Smith, Mrs Chapman and Mr Piper.


Abstentions Dr Harmsworth and Mr Sadleir who had declared an interest.

Results of the voting are 7 for, 3 against and 2 abstentions, Motion Carried.

Minute 1276(6) Mr Benson stated that The Boundary Commission Report shows a reduction in 
some wards and an increase in others.
Rev Law proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Mr Benson.

SO RESOLVED

1284. Report by Mr Benson on West Devon Borough Council.                                                                                                                                                             
Mr Benson gave his report which is bound with and forms part of these minutes.

Mr Lamb then invited Councillor Philip Sanders to speak, if he had any further comments to add.
Councillor Sanders gave the following resume of Devon County Council:
Councillor John Heart stated County would be losing a large sum of money this year and the next two to three years from central government. We should get our settlement figures from government by tomorrow, once we get the settlement figure we should have a clear idea where we stand. There will be a 1.2 million reduction in L.E.P’s this will be a harsh decision. There will be cuts to the bus services in 2015 this will have a large effect on all areas; there are 6,000 people with bus passes.

There will be no closure of public libraries and as you already know adjustments to Mobile Library visits. 
The refuse tips will have shorter opening hours 1 hour either end of the day Monday – Friday, and yes this will most probably increase fly tipping.

The thorny issue of grass verge cutting and weeding will potentially be cut back.

There is a big issue around highway maintenance, at this moment in time there is a £60,000 back log of work. The question of why do we surface dress good roads, this is a complicated algorithm  but if we keep the existing good roads maintained and in good condition and let others go until they need the whole area doing this should help the financial situation. There is also a lot of criticism of how potholes are filled i.e., fill in tamp down and hope it stays in.

Mr. Lamb thanked Councillor Sanders and mentioned to him about County Farms idea of placing the Allotments at Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers on the SHLAA list for development.

Councillor Sanders stated that it takes hours and months of work to get an allotment up and working, to think of turning them into development land does not economically work out, he will look into this issue.  
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members and the public for attending and declared the meeting closed at 7.45pm.
Signed this 28th   day of January 2014.         
Chairman……………………………….
West Devon Borough Council Report for December 2013 BFPC 

Following the passing of T18 in November by the council work has been going on with regard to the development of the programme and blueprinting across the two councils members will be involved in this process.  Also now that the CX Richard Sheard has resigned work has been going to find a replacement, preferably in house, this work is ongoing.  

The Tamar Valley AONB Management draft plan passed through the Community Services Committee, this has been out for public consultation. An application for participation in a “Free Parking Initiative “ on December 7th was rejected mainly on the grounds that no other Councils were participating and the costs involved. O&S carried a report on the issue around the Judicial Review on the former Focus store in Tavistock. It was recommended that closer working practices were created between Legal and Planning departments and members be kept  informed with regards to significant issues 
